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TOWNSHIP OF EDWARDSBURGH CARDINAL 

INFORMATION ITEM  

 

Committee:  Combined Committee of the Whole AF-PWESF  

Date:  August 8, 2022   

Department: Operations  

Topic:  Spencerville Drainage Project Update   

Background: The Spencerville drainage project started pavement stripping operations 
on July 4th, 2022. To date, all roadways within the scope of the project have been 
stripped of asphalt. Curb and gutter drain pipes have been installed. All storm water 
mains are installed under David and Charles St. and the remaining main pipes are 
expected to be installed by Friday August 5th. Catch basins are scheduled to be 
installed the week of August 8th. Curb and gutters are scheduled to be installed the 
week of August 22nd. The project is expected to be complete to a drivable surface within 
4 weeks. Landscaping and clean-up operations to follow. Timelines are subject to 
change. 
 
The project has required 5 Change Orders to date: 
 

1) Sod to hydroseed, (this change was part of the award process and does not 
impact the project contingency). 

2) Tree removal and catch basin manhole coring, (a large tree was removed from 
the roads edge along Charles St. and a manhole had to be cored to 
accommodate an elevation change because of a conflict with a sanitary main). 

3) Some contaminated soil was discovered during excavation and needs to be 
shipped to Moose Creek landfill for disposal. 

4) Cedar St. ditch is to be filled in and curb and gutter extended to the south side of 
4 Cedar St.  

5) Cherry St ditch extending south – piping to be added to the east ditch running 
from Charles St. just past the junction of the Water St. unopened road allowance. 
The pipe will be backfilled leaving a slight swale on the surface.  

 
The estimated cost of Change Orders to date is approximately $80,000.00. There is a 
10% contingency for the Spencerville project of $127,307.50. 
 

                                  __________________________ 
Director of Operations     CAO 


